
MINUTES OF THE QUANDIALLA P&C GENERAL MEETING 

HELD AT QCS STAFFROOM ON THE 4th February        

OPENED AT 7:40  PM 

Present S. Ryan, K. Johnson, C. Nowlan, K. Harvey, T. Penfold, B. Morley, D. Dixon  
 

Apologies J. Amey, T. Ryan, K. Cattle, S. Nowlan, W. Morley, A. Dixon 
 
Moved apologies be accepted by C. Nowlan 
Seconded B. Morley 

Minutes  
Moved that minutes of previous meeting be accepted as read T. Penfold 
Seconded C. Nowlan 

Business Arising Quandialla Bag fundraiser : Great success, all 25 bags were sold on Speech Day 
for $35 each (profit of $250). Have had numerous enquiries for more. S. Ryan 
has contacted the company via email for more and has ordered and paid for 25 
more bags. 
Uniforms: PSW dresses have been ordered. 
Govt Grant for volunteers/Strengthening communities not applied for. Cut off 
date too close to when we heard of it, and applications were very extensive. 
Canteen volunteers: looks like enough numbers, are food handling certs 
required? Still not clear on requirements, Kate to look into.  
 
 
 
 

Principals 
Report 

 
 Report to be printed off  
 
 
 
 
 
Moved by  D. Dixon                                  Seconded by C. Nowlan 

Treasurers 
Report 

 
Opening balance Nov: $7846.61 
Closing: $7350.61CR 
 
Dec Opening: $7350.61 
Closing: $7388.61 CR 
 
 
 
Moved by T. Penfold 
Seconded by D. Dixon 

Canteen 
Treasurers 
Report 

No report 
 
 
 
 



Correspondence Fundraiser catalogue 
National School Canteen Food safety project video –from Anne Noble 
 
 
 
Moved that correspondence be dealt with as circulated. S. Ryan 
Seconded C. Nowlan 
 

General 
Business 

 
Welcome to our new principal, Kate Johnson, to our first P&C Meeting. 
 
Forbes Small Schools Swimming Carnival tomorrow. School tent needs to be 
taken. Best of luck to all swimmers. 
 
Bush Tucker Garden Grant: we have been approached by Caragabal School to 
use our funds to share a garden design/plan from Sally Bourne Landscape 
design. Hannah Troth to investigate and get back to us. Money can also be spent 
on bush tucker plants. Any ideas of a spot? Front entrance garden revamp? 
Enquiries have been made to find an Aboriginal elder to come and open garden/ 
or talk about local bush tucker. 
 
Stephanie Alexander Kitchen Garden: Would like to get a sign made with the 
logo. We have a bit of money there which can be spent on new seedlings etc, 
needs new landscaping, granite between beds perhaps? Fridays this year, 
volunteers always welcome. 
 
McAlisters Clearing Sale: Date 11th Feb, Sarah, Catia, Tracy, Bron away. 9am 
start, discuss the plan at Forbes tomorrow. Anne and Dave to do most of 
organising/plan 
 
Joining Caragabal in swimming carnival, being a sport day sounds good. Kate to 
talk to Jodie tomorrow. 
 
Library donation of $1000 to be done as normal 
 
Excursion, possibly Canberra, Kate will have a look at dates/ideas.  
 
Reward system having a few changes, Kate happy for suggestions. Echidna chart 
still going towards class reward day/special treat. 
 
 Captains: school leaders to be introduced and being given jobs, running 
assembly, etc 
 
 Facebook page: Quandialla Public School to have a FB page. Kate will be 
organising.  
 
 

 

Meeting closed: 8:40pm 

Next meeting: Thursday 3rd March, 2016 


